TOWN COUNCIL MEETING February 17, 2020

The Town Council met February 17, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Marilyn Collins

Glenn Littleton Neil Benson

Marvin Crumpton Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from February 3, 2020.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from February 3, 2020 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Crumpton, and Chapman.

New Business

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Resolution 2/17/20 for Maintenance Agreement of State Route 3 (US 31). Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Crumpton, and Chapman.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett was not present. Larry Colburn with the Police Department was present and asked the Council to hire Brandon Blackman as a Reserve officer.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve Brandon Blackman as a Reserve officer. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Crumpton, and Chapman.

Fire Chief Parker gave the Council an update on calls and a Hazmat classes that some of the Fire are attending. He also reported that the EMT classes are full and there is about 6 from his department that will be attending.

Terry Jackson reported to the Council about the Well project that it should be completed by March 1st.

Terry Jackson reported to the Council about the Sewer being clogged on Alabama Ave. and they where not able to unstop it, so they had to call a Company out of Birmingham.

Terry Jackson stated that the CCR report is ready to be published. Terry said he would get with the paper to see when it could be published so Julie could put the date on the water bills so the customers would know when it would be in the paper.

Mayor Hight reported it would be close to the Summer before any paving would begin, due to having to bid out the project.

Mayor Hight also reported that the Solid Waste Station are having some problems and the County Commission is going to bid out it out.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for February 17, 2020. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Financial Statement for January 2020. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, and Crumpton.

			j	Robert H	light Ma	yor	or	
ATTEST:	11 - ₁					स् । इ.स. १११		
Town Clerk		 						